RFD Stanfordville, N.Y. September 18, 1948

Mr. Grote Reber U.S. Bureau of Standards Washington, D.C.

Dear Mr. Reber:

Popular Science Monthly 1/48

In case you heard that I won the AAAS-Westinghouse science writing honorable mention, I hope you also heard what story it was for. For if the story was good, it was you that made it so.

I talked with Dr. Condon briefly last Thursday -- but was unable to get out to the Bureau -- and he was very enthusiastic about your work.

Hope everything is going well and that if there are developments that might merit another article, you will let me know.

Regards,

Herbert Yahraeb